
 

 

St. James’ RC School Council Meeting 

Friday 15th December 2023 

 

 
 

Pupils present:   

 

Rec: Owen 

Year 1: Zara 

Year 2: Teddy 

Year 3: Olivia M 

Year 4: Emily 

Year 5: James 

Year 6: Julia and Joshua 

 

Julia started the meeting with a prayer.   

 

Mrs Weeks welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

 

The children were asked what they wanted to discuss at the meeting and they mentioned the 

following:  

 

The children said that they had loved their Christmas Dinner. They also said that they loved 

school lunches and particularly enjoyed the chicken noodles. Mrs weeks said she would let the 

cooks know.  

 

The children said that some Y6 lunchtime helpers were not as helpful as others and Mrs Weeks 

said that she would speak to all of the Y6 lunchtime helpers.  

 

The children said that they were worried about children being hit in the face by footballs. Mrs 

weeks said that she would analyse the playground injuries and speak to staff about the number 

of footballs on the playgrounds.  

 

A child asked about the possibility of having a Warhammer Club and a Badminton Club and Mrs 

Weeks said she would investigate these.  

 



 

 

One child asked if children could be reminded to say thank you if someone was holding the door 

for them. It was agreed that we would talk about this in assembly.  

 

Children asked if everyone could be reminded to not interrupt a game if another class was 

playing it on the playground.  

 

Children also asked everyone if they could only play football or go on the play equipment when 

it was their turn.  

 

KS1 asked if the flooring in the Willow Den could be repaired and KS2 asked if they could have a 

Willow Den. Mrs Weeks said she would speak to Mrs Deasy.  

 

Mrs Weeks thanked everyone for attending the meeting and wished everyone a Merry 

Christmas.   


